




MEETING AGENDA

1. Call to Order: 2:07 P.M.
2. Roll Call & Verification of Quorum(5):5 /9

Name	Email	Initial	Final
Chair Traynor (He/Him)	sgasba@ucf.edu	P	P
Vice-Chair Spaulding (She/her)	sgacie4@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Anderson (She/they/Ella)	sga_sci2@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Becerra (He/him/el)	sgachps2@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Capozzi (She/her)	sgacie1@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Cura (He/him)	sga_ba2@ucf.edu	P	P
Senator Nimbargi (He/him)	sga_ba3@ucf.edu	P (at 2:10)	A
Senator Saucedo (She/her/ella)	sga_sci12@ucf.edu	A	A
Senator Simko (He/him)	sgaecs8@ucf.edu	P (at 2:22)	P
Pro-Tempore Representative	sga_dleg@ucf.edu	P	P
LJR Representative	Vacant	P	V

3. Approval of the Minutes:  11/17/2022 SBA Agenda **Approved by GC**
4. Approval of the Agenda: **Approved by GC**
5. Open Forum -

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

SBA Committee Meeting

12/1/22

2:00 PM

- a. Chair Almenar: there is advocacy in SG that is happening around this committee, more related to GAP. There is third party lobbying, nothing specific. Hope for everyone to look into this things
- 6. Announcements from the Chair
 - a. Things I have done since we last met:
 - i. Got SBA email access, Knight Connect Access
 - ii. Reached out to Housing, UCF Global, the Psych Department, UCF Alumni, and Library Admin to put flyers up (got word back from Housing, Global, and Alumni so far)
 - iii. DLEG McClellan and I restocked all SBA pamphlets at info desk, OSI, and front desk
 - iv. WikiKnights!
 - 1. In contact with Dr. Zhongzhou Chen of Physics to get an interview for their AiM initiatives (providing free online textbooks)
 - 2. In contact with Dr. Kevin Yee from FCTL to link Wikiknights Resolution 53-38 to their newsletter, link FCTL to the faculty pages for academic resources, OER tabling, questions about funding for department funding (digital funding needs to make its way to becoming digital)
 - v. Emailed Brooke DeBeer about a Camera concern we will see later today
 - vi. Sent out an email to a concern form member concerned about Uber/Lyft codes
 - b. To do:
 - i. Put flyers in all the areas I have gotten permission from
 - ii. Copy google forms to Knight Connect, add anonymous section
 - iii. Email Director Turner about making sure flyers are on kiosks and TVs in the campus library and Union
 - iv. Put pamphlets at the Duke Welcome Center
 - v. Set up follow-up meeting with WikiKnights
 - vi. Get Zoom recording of WikiKnights meeting for their President
 - vii. Contact Director Sierra Turner from Exec to get concern forms on SG socials (like on stories)
 - viii. Make running document of all SBA initiatives (approved and rejected)

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

SBA Committee Meeting

12/1/22

2:00 PM

- ix. Resolution for More Outreach for Off-campus students/Camera resolution
- x. Reached out to Hall and Foster about adding link to SG website
- 7. Announcements from the Vice-Chair
 - a. Met with Chair Traynor, Jerrett Longworth, and Joshua Ashby. Below I linked the notes for you all to review. Super insightful and productive
 - ☰ Meeting with Jerrett Longworth and Joshua Ashby - 11/29/2022
 - b. Meet with DSR Patel to get a the list of RSO's so I can put together a template so we can reach out them as SBA instead of as individual senators
- 8. Announcements from Committee Members-
 - a. None
- 9. Announcements from Non-Committee Members-
 - a. None
- 10. Old Business-
 - a. Resolutions
 - i.
 - b. Proclamations:
 - i. ☰ Proclamation 54-16 [Proclamation Celebrating Transgender Awarenes...
Adopted vote: **Adopted 6-0-0**; Final Vote: **7-0-0**
 - c. Old Semester Projects
 - i.
- 11. New Business-
 - a. Resolutions
 - i. ☰ Resolution 54-22 [Resolution to expand and redevelop bicycle lanes at...
 - 1. Speech: Unlimited
 - a. Hey. In my time at UCF i was a commuter so i didn't know the lack of safety so i started making friends and whenever i walk or my friends ride their bikes i notice it wasn't safe. Some of my friends have almost gotten hit by bikes. Decided to make this resolution to improve our safety. Went to Germany and wowed at their infrastructure and there's a separation where cars aren't on the same level as bikes. Bicycles are legally defined as a vehicle in Florida which is insane to think about.

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

SBA Committee Meeting

12/1/22

2:00 PM

Biggest issue is the streets on campus don't have bicycle lanes like Gemini so you could be riding your bike and be thrown into vehicle traffic. How do you integrate? They expect us to be on sidewalks but some places don't have sidewalks like past Towers 2 which I have seen a lot when I'm driving. It's not safe

2. Questions: Unlimited

- a. Cura: Have you spoken to people to see if it's possible
 - i. Almenar: Spoke to Sebastian and he added a committee into the be it further resolved so we can try to get some of these things done. Also spoke to Tache who said Shane wants us to go through him to get things done with resolutions like this
 - ii. Simko: Learned about the resolution. Learned about the committee which is a sub committee and they set the direction to what they think is the right ideal and they advocate for bicycles and micro mobility and we had a meeting and talked about cycling in the area
- b. Nimbargi: Thank you for bringing this to our attention. How can this improve awareness of bicycle ped..
 - i. Almenar: We can add a lot more signs and speed bumps to slow down traffic because a big problem is people speeding which would on campus
- c. DSR Patel: Have you spoken Avery
 - i. Almenar: Yes, reached out to Pres Lopez and Avery. We discussed and supposed to have a meeting to discuss further but thanksgiving break happened but they both support

3. Debate: Unlimited

- a. Cura: Good idea. Agree there's no sidewalk and it's terrible. Need infrastructure changes and can improve safety around campus
- b. Simko: in support. Will be a great starting point in advocacy for safety. The language specifies specific roads which allows people to be more aware

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu




LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

SBA Committee Meeting

12/1/22

2:00 PM

- c. Foster: Similar legislation, haven't seen it yet. So much traffic and this is something we need to look at and I'm always scared I'm gonna hit someone. Commend Almenar for actually speaking to people beforehand. Prefer people to speak with others so he has my 100% of my approval.
- 4. Vote: **6-0-0**
- ii.  Resolution 54-23 [Resolution Advocating to Make Juneteenth a UCF H...
 - 1. Speech: 7
 - a. Sorry for not being in person. This was prompted by Dr Guzman and contacted her late summer to talk about how Juneteenth is not a holiday so we can't take it off. People take summer class and I had an exam during Juneteenth and I want to go more into what it means. Lincoln signed the EP but it wasn't recognized until the last of the slaves heard about it and it's called Juneteenth and we have a saying we are not free until everyone is free. We want to get the academic calendar change and continue UCF progressions
 - 2. Questions: Unlimited
 - a. Nimbargi: Are we telling people that we should take Juneteenth off
 - i. Spoke to provost and the calendar can be changed every new year so this resolution would call for them to modify the academic calendar so students can have the day off
 - b. Simko: How does getting Juneteenth to become a holiday happen?
 - i. Not sure. Been in contact with Dr Guzman but she's been busy and said if we create it we can call attention and talk about steps after but this is our best line of action
 - 3. Debate: Unlimited
 - a. Nimbargi: great piece of legislation but I don't want students to fall behind especially those in a six week course and hurt them and not get their credits properly. As long as this is

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

SBA Committee Meeting

12/1/22

2:00 PM

recognized then we should pass the resolution and recognize Juneteenth

- b. Foster: written for months and Sierra has had conversation and talked to a lot of people who are in support. Me and Dylan sat in the meeting and helped. It's well written. I can see Nimbargis point so we should make sure it's addressed but this should be pushed through and passed

4. Vote: **6-0-0**

b. Proclamations

- i. None

c. New Semester Projects

- i. None

d. Concern Forms

i. Concern Form no. 6 - Lyft/Uber Forms

1. Traynor: up to the committee if we want to do anything about but I'm pretty sure we already have something similar
2. Simko: What is the bus pass
 - a. Almenar: bus pass for the lynx bus so you don't have to pay
3. Hurrell: if they are only asking for 2 then what would be the point as it would get you one. We should work with Lyft or Uber to get students discounts
4. Simko: not one for uber but lyft provided SG safe ride and you get two rides and is usually late in the evening and the coverage is the UCF area. Interested in doing discounted rides to further areas
5. Hurrell: Agree, we have students who go downtown and there's a bus but it's a pain unless you leave early. If we want to try and fix that then we should reach out to Lyft or Uber to see if they would be willing
6. Nimbargi: Yes, we should look into it more because when UCF is appealing they talk about exploring and this would help them fulfill this idea. A Lot of the student body isn't from Orlando and a lot of students want to explore. We should look into distance
7. LeDab: As a member of the student body, I don't have a car and everything is far apart. I've also encountered flying because when people fly they take uber or lyft and the amount of times I've used

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government

SBA Committee Meeting

12/1/22

2:00 PM

has amounted to \$50-\$60 which is expensive. Just wanted to through it out there especially for out of state students

8. Cura: Can we make a better way to get to the airport
 - a. Almenar: there are plans for this. Orange County - there is a train from Miami coming and stopping in Orlando and this will be connected with SunRail. Gonna take two decades and other infrastructure being worked on
9. Simko: Travel a lot to the airport and it takes a long time to travel by bus. Advocating for other students not from here to have better transportation would be fantastic. More about the train coming from Miami - we could push for a resolution
10. Traynor: Who to reach out to? I'll send out an email
 - a. Mobility 2030
 - b. Transportation services
- ii. Concern Form no. 7 - Health Codes in Dining Areas/63 South
 1. Moved to Informal - 2:49
 - a. Who to reach out to and other complaints about 63 South
 2. Moved to Informal: 2:59

12. Member Discussion-

- a. None

13. Miscellaneous Business-

- a. Camera Resolution
 - i. Traynor: received email from Brooke DeBeer. Ideas to move forward
 1. Cigarettes in my car and not confirmed but this could be sex trafficking. Our garages should have cameras. Students are outraged there are no cameras
 - ii. Cura: reach out to UCDPD
 - iii. Simko: reach out to Parking and Transportation Services. They have ideas
 - iv. Traynor: Resolution worthy. If you want to write it let me know if not I will and we can talk about it in SBA
 - v. Cura: Can we mention it on the floor
 1. Foster: Senate deliberation
 2. Traynor: Could we put it in the parking garage safety legislation
 - a. You could if you want since I wrote in for Alexa

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu



LEGISLATIVE BRANCH

UCF Student Government
SBA Committee Meeting
12/1/22
2:00 PM

3. Moved to Informal 3:04
4. Moved to Formal 3:07
- b. Student Campus Safety Data Email
 - i. Traynor: got the email today from a student reporter for NSC and are looking for survey responses from SG about campus safety. How can we help?
 - ii. Cura: Crime reports sent out every year
14. Final Roll Call: 5 / 9
15. Adjournment: 3:09

Key:

P - Present
A - Absent
MTD - Move to Debate
MTV - Move to Vote
MTA - Move to Amend
PP - Postpone
PPI - Postpone Indefinitely
GC - General Consent

*This meeting is held in compliance with the Government in the Sunshine Act.
Funded by the Activity and Service Fee through the UCF Student Government.*

Chair Anderson: sgasba@ucf.edu